

ST JOSEPH'S CATHEDRAL PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Attendance - week ending 19.01.24

NUR-J	87.5%
NUR-K-R	85.7%
RK	93%
RP	96.7%
Y1S	96%
Y1T	97.3%
Y2D	94.5%
Y2K	96.7%
Y3GM	90.3%
Y3T	98.7%
Y4J	92.9%
Y4S	96%
Y5A	96.8%
Y5F	95.2%
Y6B	95.2%
Y6S	99.4%

Winning Class this week is Year 6S with a wonderful 99.4% Bendigedig

02.02.24	Year 2H class assembly – entrance via Convent Street	09:00
02.02.24	Number Day – non-school uniform – to 'Dress up for digits. Simply wear an item of clothing with a number on it.	All Day
05.02.24	Children's Mental Health Week	All Week
06.02.24	Safer Internet Day	All Day
08.02.24	Y4 visit to Bishop Vaughan School	09:30 - 14:30
09.02.24	Year 2K class assembly – entrance via Convent Street	09:00
09.02.24	Dydd Miwsig Cymru – Welsh music day	All Day
09.02.24	End of term	-

Spring Term 26th January 2024

Year 3GM class assembly

Thank you to the children from Year 3GM who led our class assembly this morning. I do know how much the children love to perform for their school friends and family. We enjoyed listening to them talking about words, relating it to the words Jesus used, and how we use those words today.

Thank you to all family members who joined with us; it's wonderful to see how confident the children are, I know how proud you are of them all.



SSFA Y4 Boys Football Tournament

Well done to our Year 4 team who played in the Swansea Schools Football tournament today. They played well together as a team, proudly representing our school.

Girls Rugby Well done to our fantastic, year 6 girls

rugby team who played in the Ospreys Festival at St Helens. Four games and three wins for the fantastic team who then became the flag bearers for Swansea University v Bristol University ladies team - we even had a chance to meet Ozzy.



Art for Mental Health and Well-being Sessions – Wednesdays 2pm – 4pm

Would you be interested in joining with a tutor from Adult Learning Wales and other parents in a lovely social event in school? Would you like the opportunity to get creative whilst taking time for yourself? If you are interested in a free 2 hour Arts and Crafts session with the aim of supporting your own mental health and well-being, please let Mrs Heald know. If we have enough interest, this could become a regular weekly class. The school will provide free childcare if required in an after-school club.

Number Day - 2nd February 2024

We are looking forward to celebrating number day next Friday 2nd February. We will hold a non-uniform day and encourage children to wear their own clothes with a small donation to NSPCC. We



will take part in activities, games and *Dress up for Digits* while raising money to support our services such as *Speak out Stay Safe* and *Childline*.

Children's Mental Health Week - 5-11 February 2024

The theme this year is 'My Voice Matters'. *My Voice Matters* is about empowering children and young people by providing them with the tools they need to express themselves. When we feel empowered, there's a positive impact on our wellbeing. Children who feel that their voices are heard and can make a difference have a greater sense of community and self-esteem. This year, we want children of all ages, backgrounds and abilities to be empowered to work together to create a positive change for their mental health and wellbeing. During Children's Mental Health Week, we want all children and young people to be able to say – and believe - "My Voice Matters."

Many thanks for your continued support. Angela Heald **Head Teacher**